
 
 
 

 

November 10, 2016 
CW IDs 256498 &256499 (HTK)  
 

Certified Mail No.  
Return Receipt Requested 
 
San Francisco Public Utilities Commission 
Attn: Mr. Harlan Kelly, Jr., General Manager 
525 Golden Gate Avenue 
San Francisco, CA 94102 
 
Also sent via email: HKelly@sfwater.org 
 
Subject: Transmittal of Settlement Agreement and Stipulation for Administrative Civil 

Liability Order No. R2-2016-1034 for the San Francisco Public Utilities 
Commission, San Francisco City and County 

 
Dear Mr. Kelly: 
 
Enclosed is Order No. R2-2016-1034, which imposes an administrative civil liability in the 
amount of $611,100 to the San Francisco Public Utilities Commission (SFPUC) for the 
unauthorized discharge of inadequately treated wastewater to waters of the United States. The 
full liability amount is suspended pending completion of the Supplemental Environmental 
Project (SEP). 
 
As part of SEP implementation, quarterly progress reports and a final completion report are 
required. The next quarterly progress report is due January 15, 2017, and certification of 
completion of the project is due June 15, 2018, as set forth in SFPUC’s SEP proposal (Exhibit E) 
of the Order. Please send these reports to the contacts shown below: 

Adrien Baudrimont     Lisa Labrado 
San Francisco Estuary Partnership   Division of Financial Assistance 
Association of Bay Area Governments  State Water Resources Control Board 
1515 Clay Street, Suite 1400    1001 I Street 
Oakland, CA 94612     Sacramento, CA 94244 
Adrien.Baudrimont@sfestuary.org   Lisa.Labrado@waterboards.ca.gov 
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If you have any questions, please contact Habte Kifle of my staff at (510) 622-2371 or 
Habte.Kifle@waterboards.ca.gov.  
 
 Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
 

Bruce H. Wolfe 
Executive Officer 
 

 
Enclosures: ACL Order No. R2-2016-1034  
 
Copy to (via email only): 

Regional Water Board Lyris Enforcement email list 
Regional Water Board Advisory and Prosecution Teams 
Cris Carrigan, State Water Board, Office of Enforcement 
Jessica Watkins, Regional Water Board, Jessica.Watkins@waterboards.ca.gov 
Ken Greenberg, U.S. EPA, Greenberg.Ken@epa.gov 
Michael Carlin, SFPUC Deputy General Manager, MCarlin@sfwater.org 
John Roddy, SFPUC Deputy City Attorney, John.S.Roddy@sfgov.org 
Laura Pagano, SFPUC Regulatory Program Manager, LPagano@sfwater.org 
Elizabeth Goldstein, President Cal. State Parks Foundation, Elizabeth@calparks.org 
Cecille Caterson, Senior Program Manager, Cal. State Parks Foundation, Cecille@calparks.org 
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